
 

 

Memo 
To:  All Residents of Moorings Park Institute 

From:  Katy Kurili, Chief Operating Officer 

Cc:  File 

Date:  August 15, 2025 

Subject:  Tropical Storm Erin Update #2 

 
Hurricane Erin has officially become the first hurricane of the 2025 Atlantic season, now classified as 
a Category 1 storm with sustained winds of 75 mph. As of Friday afternoon, it was located about 460 
miles East of the northern Leeward Islands and is moving West-Northwest at 18 mph. 

Forecasters expect Erin to intensify rapidly over the weekend, potentially reaching Category 3 or 4 
strength by Sunday, fueled by warm Atlantic waters and favorable atmospheric conditions. The storm 
is projected to curve northward, staying offshore and away from the U.S. East Coast, including Florida. 

Currently, there are no watches or warnings in effect for Collier County; however, we will continue to 
closely monitor the storm, and additional updates will be provided as needed. Additional 
communication will be provided on the storm in the event they are warranted.   

 

 

 


